PARENT/GUARDIAN LETTER TEMPLATE

[INSERT DATE]
Dear Parent or Guardian:

The Connecticut Alternate Assessment (CTAA) is the statewide assessment for eligible students in Grades 3-8 and 11. Aligned to the Connecticut Core Standards for English language arts and mathematics, this alternate assessment is designed specifically for students with significant cognitive disabilities. The CTAA was selected by the school’s Planning and Placement Team (PPT) for your child based on their needs. It was administered by your child’s trained teacher in spring 2021. 
The CTAA is made up of two reading segments, one writing segment, and two mathematics segments — each consisting mostly of multiple-choice items. The test is designed to be read to each student by their trained teacher. Students are supported with accommodations (per their Individualized Education Program) and features to make the test accessible. Some of these include reduced passage length, the inclusion of pictures and graphics, and the use of more common geometric shapes and smaller numbers. 
The scores from the CTAA are presented in the Individual Student Report (ISR) and are used to place the student in one of four performance level categories: Exceeds Expectations, Meets Expectations, Approaching Expectations, or Does not Meet Expectations.  In addition to an overall score for English language arts and one for mathematics, these reports include descriptions of the skills the student is able to demonstrate. More information about how your child performed on the CTAA can be found on the ISR.
It is important to remember that the information in your child’s CTAA report is only one source of information about your child’s academic performance. These results should be used with other communication about your child such as the IEP, a progress report, and/or a recent report card. Our teachers and administrators know we need to work together with parents/guardians to support students and help them be successful. We also recognize that the 2020-21 school year presented a unique set of challenges for teachers and students as many students were learning remotely. Your student’s test results will provide you and their teacher with valuable information to establish supports and access resources where they are needed most in the year ahead. If you have any questions about your student’s Individual Student Report, including how their learning may have been affected by the pandemic, please contact your student’s teacher. 
For more information on the CTAA, please refer to the Parent Overview of Connecticut’s Alternate Assessment System available on the Connecticut Alternate Assessment System Website. For more information about the statewide testing in [DISTRICT NAME], please visit [INSERT DISTRICT ASSESSMENTS WEBPAGE].

Sincerely,

[INSERT NAME]

[INSERT TITLE]
